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December 27, 2009  

Please Pray for This Week’s Events: 

Sunday:  

Morning Service  11:00 am 

Nursery: Pam Golabek, Rose Nolder 

Ushers:  Jim Evans, Rick Vespa, Don Golabek, Ken Beebe 

Ladies’ Ensemble Practice 6:00 pm 

Evening Service   6:30 pm 

Nursery: Lisa Gorski, Jenny Spiller 

Ushers: Ty Worden, Henry Moore, Terry Benkelman 

Monday: 

Hopevale Ministry 5:45 pm 

Monday - Wednesday 

Teen Winter Camp, Meet at the Church at . . . . 9:00am 

Wednesday:   

Evangelist Rick Moore 7:00pm 

Kids Clubs 

Nursery: Eva Buckland, Hannah Broughton 

Ushers: John Czech, Don Golabek, Ken Beebe 

Thursday: 

Evans Chapel - New Year’s Eve Service 7:00pm 

 More of Evangelist Moore. Bring refreshments. 

Friday: 

Happy New Year! 

Saturday: 

Bus Visitation (note new time) 10:30am 
 

Next Sunday am: 

Nursery: Carrie & Charlie Nolder 

Ushers:  Jim Evans, Ty Worden, Andy Allen, Terry Benkelman 

Theme Verse for 2009 

“For bodily exercise profiteth little: but godliness is profitable 

unto all things, having promise of the life that now is,  

and of that which is to come.”  1 Timothy 4:8 

Happy Birthday! 
 

27 - Russ Lape     29 - Mary Allen 

30 - Nathan Hamberger     30 - Brandon Dye 

31 - Susan Dye    Jan 1 - Andrew Kennedy 

There are shovels and ice melt by all the doorways. 
Feel free to come early and help clear away the snow! 

January Events 

2, Saturday - Men’s Breakfast, 9am. 
5, Tuesday - Ladies’ Visitation begins, 11am. Ladies will go out 

for 1 1/2  hours on the first and third Tuesday of the month. 
Childcare is needed. See Pastor. Ladies’ Prayer Meetings will be on 
the second Tuesday of the  month in the evenings. 

11, Monday - Southern Camp Meeting in the North, 3pm - 9pm. 4 
Southern preachers to speak. Special music. Nursery care needed, 
Children’s Church for ages 2-7 in the evening sessions needed. 
Covered dish Pot Luck Dinner served at 5pm. Sign up. Bring drinks. 

18, Monday - Teen Activity - Tubing, 2pm.  
Also, Mandatory meeting at Old Time Baptist Church for all in 

the Prison Ministry, 7pm. 

History Lesson 

Christmas is a Federal Holiday signed into law by President 
Ulysses S. Grant. Don’t let anyone take it away from you! 

Baptism 

See Pastor Kohl today if you need to be 
scripturally baptized after your salvation experience 
with Jesus Christ. Pastor will show you the Baptistry 
and explain this ordinance to you. 

Tom & Cris Geer, experts in Children’s Church Ministries, 
Sunday School, etc., will be putting on a seminar for all children’s 
workers at the Victory Baptist Church, Roberts Rd, Fredonia: 

 Saturdays (9,16,23) - 9am - 2:30pm. Lunch served. 
 Tuesdays (5,12,19) 7pm - 9:30 pm 
Anyone in Children’s Ministries, or interested in someday 

being involved in Children’s Ministries would benefit by 
attending. 



The Gracious Girls Club is in need of some yarn 
and crochet hooks for next week’s  meeting at 5:30pm. 

Sermon Review - 12/20/09 

Title: God With Us 
Text: Matthew 1:21-23 

 
1. By the Light of creation we see God above us                                   

(Isaiah 66:1) 
2. By the Light of the law we see God against us.                               

(James 2:10; Romans 3:19,20) 
3. By the Light of Christmas we see God with us.                             

(Isaiah 7:14) 
4. By the Light of Salvation we see God in us.                                          

(2 Corinthians 13:5 

Nursery Ministry 
 

Thanks to Carrie Nolder for the great job she has done as the 
Nursery director for the past three years. She is going to continue to 
help in the ministry, but not as the director. 
 

For the next one year (2010), Amy Spiller will direct the 
Nursery ministry. All are asked to work humbly with her in 
this upcoming year to help this important ministry run 
smoothly. We need workers. See Pastor or Amy today. 

Sunday School 
 

Brother Chris Ravert will become our Adult Sunday 
School teacher (Age 30 +) next year (2010). He will begin 
on Sunday, January 17. Let us begin to pray now for his 
success as a teacher and administrator of this class. 

Care Ministry 
 

Rick & Kathy Vespa will be the new Care Ministry 
Coordinators for 2010. We thank God for their 
willingness. We need many to help them out next year. 


